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It’s About to Begin…Who Can Stop It Anyway? 
 

But why then do I already feel behind?  I guess I start out each Advent/Christmas season feeling this 

way; mostly because the first Sunday of Advent usually follows on the heels of Thanksgiving Day. 

There seems to hardly be any time to truly shift holiday gears, unless I allow the merchants and the 

ads off the television and those crammed in the daily newspaper to dictate my sole preparation.  

 

So as Thanksgiving Day passes and the leftovers no longer take up space in my refrigerator, I will 

find myself jumping right into the holiday spirit by dragging down the Christmas boxes from the 

attic; rearranging the furniture to make room for the tree; unpacking the mantle decorations and 

placing them in no particular order for the moment; making room for the Christmas china; and 

actually getting the tree up—sans lights & ornaments more than likely. For those of you who think I 

am way too fussy about the chairs in the sanctuary each week—don’t even bother to stop by my 

house until the all clear has been sounded when the lights are finally to my satisfaction!  ☺ 

 

So…let the season begin.  Who can stop it anyway?  But as it unfolds, each of one of us needs to 

figure out which things we can have control over concerning the speed and intensity of the weeks 

ahead. We are the gatekeepers and as such, we need to be able to apply the brakes and make every 

attempt to not be overwhelmed or overpowered by it all.  And in attempting to do so, my thoughts 

today are about God and why God chose to come to earth as a baby…not as a baby prince; not as a 

baby guru; not as a baby of some rich and powerful leader…but as a baby born to humble peasant 

parents.   

 

In The Drama of ChristmasThe Drama of ChristmasThe Drama of ChristmasThe Drama of Christmas, Morton Kelsey suggests an answer. “The Divine wanted to attract us, not 

overpower us.”  I guess the overpowering part first comes with the care and feeding of a baby—

especially this particular baby; let alone the sense of overpowering that comes later when we 

encounter this Jesus in his preaching, teaching and healing! But for now, we’ve been given this baby 

to care for.   

 

Marilyn Brown Oden reminds us that you and I are invited to be alert; to watch; to wait; to pray; to 

make ourselves vulnerable—open to God being at work in our lives.  We are called to welcome God’s 

surprises as we hear the old, old story of this Baby born in Bethlehem with new ears and as we 

experience it once again with a new heart… 

 



Take time to read through this holiday edition of the newsletter so you can be here to celebrate this 

holy season as part of our community of faith.  

And let the Advent Adventure begin…May our hearts be stirred…Blessings, Blessings, Blessings, Blessings, Rev. Rev. Rev. Rev. JoanneJoanneJoanneJoanne 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Love & Prayers are with: Rev. Patricia Cadle & family  in the recent death of her uncle, Frank Royce; and 
with:  Derek Ballard & family in the recent death of Derek’s cousin… 
 

Recent:  Deb Nystrom; Mike Hopkins (Jeremy’s father); Brady Dauberman… 
 

Continuing Prayers: Paul Kessel; Chris Grennan; Art & Hazel Brothers; Vicky Vanderford; Essie Thompson 
family; Nelson Wakefield; Cameron Jackson & family; Mary Toney.  
 

Parents:  Phama Larsen Johnston; Mothers: Teresa DeMartin; Ann Hall; Vicky Vanderford;  
Fathers: Angie Ballard; Jeremy Hopkins; Megan Larsen; Don Downs; Debbie Miller; Vicki Wilkinson.  
In-laws: Cindy Magliocca. Sons: Jim Johnston; Daughter: The Hoffman’s Grandmothers: Cindy Magliocca; 
Vicki Wilkinson; Sister: Amy Rutledge; Brothers: Craig Paul; Chris Kidd; Phama Larsen Johnston; Art 
Brothers. Aunts: Ann Washington; Melanie Bunn; Uncle: Jenny Miller; Nephews: Melanie Bunn; Gerry 
Tokanel; Terry White. Great-Nephew: Barishes. Cousins: Carole Tyler; Terry White; Glenda Hoffman; Elaine 
Fry; Sisters-in-Law: Alan Wilkinson; Terry White; Hazel Brothers.  
 

Remembering Others: Suzanne Newell; Paul Kessel’s co-worker; Kulijof family; Janet Taylor; David Lloyd; 
Bill Lewis; Barry Bard; Christine & Sara Bronson; Chris Westbrook; Patrick Westbrook; Raynell Cheek; Kelly 
Canady; Ron Walters; Don Canady;  Mildred Davis; Sondra Chitwood; General & Regional Church Leaders; 
NC Disciples new church starts. 
 

Contact the church office: covenantcc@bellsouth.net or 481-4715 to continue those under 
“Remembering Others” after 2 weeks.  

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 

Women's Ministries Quarterly Breakfast 
Saturday, December 4th 8:30-10:30 AM 

“Steps Toward Reconciliation”  
Guest Speaker-Rev. Sèkinah Hamlin –  

Minister of Anti-Racism & Reconciliation for the Southeast Regions 

of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 

ALL members, guests & friends of Covenant are invited. 

Mark your calendars now and make your plans to join us! 
 

Thanks to all who participated in our fall Wednesday Special-Celebrating Diversity. Part of this study was 

the examination of vocabulary that is used to define our differences.  A diversity word match exercise is 

yours for the asking!  Contact Renié at rpalmer123@nc.rr.com  or Ann at annpwashington@gmail.com   
 

Looking Ahead... 

Wednesday Specials will reconvene in the new year. The first session of 2011 will be a book review (several 

options now under consideration) or a video study on The Wisdom of Women.  More information to come! 
 

February 5 Quarterly Breakfast: “Families and Community”-from the Social Justice Theater Project.   
May hope, peace, joy and love surround you this blessed Christmas season. 

Come Discover Women's Ministries! Ann Washington and Renié Palmer, Co-Chairs 
 

 

God is up to something around here! 

Check out the new drawings of our proposed sacred space… 

We’re being called to “Open New Doors as we Step Out in Faith!” 

Capture God’s Vision for Covenant! 
 



 
 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 

DDDDisciples Men isciples Men isciples Men isciples Men Still Helping OutStill Helping OutStill Helping OutStill Helping Out!!!!    
    

Our Disciple Men continue to be faithful to Covenant Christian Church. We had breakfast and helped out 

the Property Ministry's Beautification plans in November. We have several men reading the book 

"Chasing Francis" about a burned out mega church minister seeking the service mind of St. Francis of 

Assisi. We'll then consider it for a short study series.  

Saturday December 4 we will meet with the Disciple Women for their Reconciliation Breakfast with Rev. 

Sèkinah Hamlin. Several basketball outings are planned for December as well.  

         God Bless, Ted Glasener, President; Bob Kennel, Secretary 

Kids 2 Kids…Islamic Center Tour/Prayer Service 
 

Saturday, December 4th, our children are trekking to the Islamic Society of Raleigh (meet @ the church 

around 12:40 PM to caravan) to participate in a mid-day prayer service and tour the society’s facilities.  

We hope you can join us as we take the time to learn about the Islamic faith!   

All are welcome!  Questions? Don’t hesitate to contact Jody Barish (jodylb23@yahoo.com) or  

Rev. Randy:  randy-ccc@bellsouth.net) for more details. 
 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 

SSSSay Chay Chay Chay Cheese…eese…eese…eese…☺☺☺☺    

IIIIt’s Been a Long Time Since Covenant’s Last Pictorial Directory…t’s Been a Long Time Since Covenant’s Last Pictorial Directory…t’s Been a Long Time Since Covenant’s Last Pictorial Directory…t’s Been a Long Time Since Covenant’s Last Pictorial Directory…    

And it Won’t be Complete without YOU!And it Won’t be Complete without YOU!And it Won’t be Complete without YOU!And it Won’t be Complete without YOU!    
 

We want to have 100% participation!  To have your photo taken December 6-9; 2p-9:20p each day; Sign 

up NOW: in the church entryway to have your photo taken December 6-9: 2-9:20p; or 

http://signup.olanmills.com or contacting the church office:  covenantcc@bellsouth.net.  If you are unable 

to have your photo taken on these dates, contact the church office for alternative sites and dates. 
 

The Membership Ministry also needs volunteers to give a little of your time to help:   

staff the sign-up tables; check people in for appointments;  or help make calls for appointment reminders. 

As with most everything here at Covenant, it will take a group effort to make this a success.  Questions? 

Contact: Suzanne Hopkins: Suzanne@hopkins-family.org; 601-1768; Ro Thompson: 

RTHOMPSONCT@aol.com; 367-0257; or Mary Lou Jackson, 362-6506; maryloujackson@nc.rr.com  
 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 

 
 

“Gloria!”“Gloria!”“Gloria!”“Gloria!”    
(“Seasonal Singers” are (“Seasonal Singers” are (“Seasonal Singers” are (“Seasonal Singers” are welcome)welcome)welcome)welcome)! ! ! !     

 

All current and past singers:  the rehearsal schedule countdown has begun.   

Only 2 Thursday rehearsals remain:  
December 2 & 9, 7:30-9pm: 

 

Final Rehearsals:  Saturday, December 11, 10 a.m.–12 Noon  
    Sunday, December 12, 10:00am 

and later that same morning… 
 

Sunday, December 12 we’ll present “Gloria!” during the 11am Worship 
(Childcare provided for all rehearsals UPON REQUEST:  ectyler@nc.rr.com) 

 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 
 
 
 



 

Covenant’s SCRIP Update 
 

Check out the SCRIP display board across from the church office to see gift ideas for everyone on your list; and to 
see which companies are running specials for the holiday season--some donating as much as 20% on every gift 
card purchase.  Travelling for the holidays?  Gas stations, hotel chains, airlines, and rental car companies also 
participate in the SCRIP program.  We also have gift card wrappers available to “wrap” your gift cards in a wide 
variety of colors and patterns.  Jeff & Robin Miller are available to help you place an order, purchase from inventory, 
answer any questions you may have about the program or participating retailers or contact Robin Miller: 
doghowse@msn.com or 919-852-3986.   
 

Thanks, again, to all who have participated this year in this new fundraising program.  We are currently on track to 
earn $1200 or more by the end of the year!  Check the January newsletter to see our final total for 2010.     

Robin Miller, SCRIP Coordinator  

Please take time to view the following pages that invite you to participate in the many ways 
Covenant is celebrating the Advent/Christmas Season. Mark your calendars & invite your 
friends, neighbors & family! We’ll all be glad we did! 
 
 
 
 

    
    

Come Home to Covenant for the “HolyCome Home to Covenant for the “HolyCome Home to Covenant for the “HolyCome Home to Covenant for the “Holy----Days!”Days!”Days!”Days!” 
 

As we begin the most blessed season of Advent that leads us to the birth of the Christ Child, we want you to know 
how much we appreciate your presence among us at Covenant Christian Church (Disciples of Christ).  As we 
journey to Bethlehem in our hearts, we warmly invite you to celebrate this sacred season in Word, Song & Spirit with 
us: 

Sunday, November 28    1st Sunday of Advent - The Candle of Hope 
9:00a & 11:00a                Lighting of the First Advent Candle  
 
Sunday, December 5    2nd Sunday of Advent - The Candle of Peace 
9:00a & 11:00a       Lighting of the Second Advent Candle 
11:00a    Hanging of the Greens 
 
Sunday, December 12   3rd Sunday of Advent -The Candle of Joy 
9:00a & 11:00a     Lighting of the Third Advent Candle  
11:00a    The Cantata, “Gloria!” presented by the Adult Choir 
5:00p    Youth Christmas Party 
 
Wednesday, December 15 Service of Healing & Remembrance 
7:30 pm            Gathering as a community of faith to worship with  
   prayers & carols for renewal & healing 
                  
Sunday, December 19 4th Sunday of  Advent – The Candle of Love  
9:00am & 11:00am             Lighting of the Fourth Advent Candle 
5:00-7:00pm   Children’s Christmas Play: 

“The Backward Christmas Pageant” 
      Followed by our annual Holiday Tasting Party— 

Bring your favorite holiday goodies to share… 
 
 



Friday, December 24    Christmas Eve 
6:30 pm  Lighting of the Christ Candle/Service of Lessons & 

Carols/Candlelight Communion w/Special Children’s Time 
 
Sunday, December 26 Christmas Sunday I 

NO 9am Worship or Educational Hour! 
11am The Blessing of Toys & Gifts for ALL AGES –  

All adults, youth & children are invited to bring one gift/toy to be 
blessed 

  
Childcare available for all services and events 

 

 

 

 

 

The Worship Ministry of Covenant Christian Church invites you to join us 

        

UNDER Bethlehem's Sky… 
 

This Advent season, beginning Sunday, November 28, we invite you to experience the Christmas story in a new 
way, as we await the birth of the savior.  Our sanctuary decorations are meant to help each of us find moments of 
peace, reflection, and calm in the midst of a busy time of year.   Under Bethlehem's sky, we find wonder and awe at 
God's majesty and goodness.  Under Bethlehem's sky, we wait for Jesus to be born into our hearts and lives once 
again.  Under Bethlehem's sky, we find hope, peace, joy, and love, as each week we gather to remember the true 
meaning of the holy day to come.  
 

We hope you enjoy all that awaits you in worship this Advent/Christmas season as we celebrate together “under 
Bethlehem's sky.”   Darla & Brad Baldwin, Worship Ministry Chairs 

 
<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 

 

Plan now to join us as our children & youth present, 

“The Backward Christmas Pageant,”  

Sunday, December 19 at 5pm 

    
This year’s Christmas play has been written and produced by Dennis Hartin and will be directed 

by our resident drama experts Suzanne Hopkins & Robin Miller.  Questions? Contact the church office: (919) 481-
4715 or Rev. Randy: randy-ccc@bellsouth.net 
    

And Immediately  following the Christmas Play… 

…We’ll Enjoy the Many Tastes of Christmas 
    

Gifts of food are such a part of our many celebrations of this holiday season.  What are the aromas and tastes of 
Christmas for you?  Did your grandmother always make gingerbread cookies?  Or create a Gingerbread House?  
Did your mother always serve your favorite pasta dish or sandwich on Christmas Eve?  Did your dad smoke a 
turkey?  How about your aunt’s Yule Log cake or your own mint brownies or thumbprint cookies?  Does your family 
prefer eggnog or mulled cider? Or good ol’ hot chocolate?  Yum!  We’re getting hungry just thinking about all this!  
 

So, whatever your special holiday foods are, we hope you will bring them to share at our annual Holiday Tasting 
Party following the Children’s Christmas play on December 19.  The festivities begin at 5pm and end at 7pm.  
Childcare for infants & toddlers is provided.  Come, share your special foods and enjoy the delicious treats provided 
by others!  See you then…Ro Thompson, Suzanne Hopkins & Mary Lou Jackson, Membership & Hospitality 
Co-Chrs. 
 



 
 
 
 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 
 
 

A Service of Healing and Remembrance 
Wednesday, December 15, 7:30pm 

 

Each of us approaches and moves through the upcoming holidays differently.  For several weeks now, Christmas 
decorations are up; catalogs fill our mailboxes and letters to Santa are on their way; even before we’ve taken that 
first bite of Thanksgiving dinner.  No wonder many of us claim Scrooge as our new BFF--Best Friend Forever ☺  
 

These early preparations are enough to cause us stress and frustration, let alone when concerns of personal 
finances, employment, health issues(our own or those of loved ones), death of a loved one, aging parents, broken 
relationships or broken dreams come cascading over us; putting a huge damper on our holiday joy.   
 

As a community of faith we are here to support one another in time of need and we do so as we share in A Service 
of Healing and Remembrance—a time of prayer and reflection that helps us slow down a bit; touch base 
with the true spirit of this holy time; tune out the hustle and bustle long enough to offer God whatever is 
empty or painful within us as we make more room for God’s hope, peace, joy & love.  Invite someone you 
know who would benefit from this special service as we see the presence of the Living Christ, the Light of the World, 
born anew this Christmastide.   Childcare is provided. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Christmas Eve Candlelight Communion Service 
Thursday, December 24 at 6:30pm 

(childcare provided for infants & toddlers) 
 

Come, O Long Expected Jesus…into our hearts, into our worship of Lessons & Carols with 

Candlelight & Holy Communion this Christmas Eve. Come, satisfy our spiritual hunger and 
longing for peace in our lives and in this world; as we strive to make this world a better 
place; filled with hope, love & joy!   
 

Advent 2010 invites us to walk the Road to Bethlehem that brings us to the place where 

Jesus was born.  We will meet interesting people and share stories along the way as the 
road beckons us to travel…And when the time is nigh, we will be able to say with the 
shepherds, “Let us go now to Bethlehem and see what has taken place that God has made 

known to us…” (Luke 2: 15b).   
 

Invite others to travel the road with you as together we experience once again the birth of 
the Christ Child, born anew in our hearts this night… 
 

 
 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Christmas Pageant Practice Schedule 

Saturday, Dec. 4
th

: (3:00 -4:30pm)- (Immediately following K2K event) 

Sunday, Dec. 5
th

: (12:15-1:15) - (Immediately following Congregational Meeting) 

Saturday, Dec. 11
th

: (2:00 - 3:30pm)  

Sunday, Dec. 12
th

: (12:15-1:15pm) 

Saturday, Dec. 18
th

: (2:00-4:00pm) - Dress Rehearsal 

Sunday, Dec. 19
th

: (5 PM) - Christmas Play!  

 
 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 
 

Youth Christmas Party 

December 12th @ 5:00 PM 
 

Come one, come all, to Covenant’s Youth Christmas Party at Church!  There’ll be video games,  

a white elephant gift exchange (a neat way to give gifts), food, & lots of FUN! 

Come one, come all, bring a friend, bring your family! Just make sure everyone has a gift to share! 

More info needed? Contact: the church office(919-481-4715) or  

Rev. Randy: randy-ccc@bellsouth.net 

 
 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 
 

Upcoming Youth Events 

December 5
th

: Program @ Church (5:30 PM to 7 PM) Bring $3 for dinner & a friend 

December 12
th

: CHRISTMAS PARTY!!(5 PM) – Bring $10 White Elephant gift & a friend. 

December 19
th

: Christmas Play/Tasting Party – WE NEED YOUR HELP!!!! 

January 2
nd

: Program @ Church (5:30 PM to 7 PM) Bring $3 & a friend 

January 7th: Jelly Beans (Skate Night!- 7 PM) – Bring $10 for admission & a friend. 

January 23
rd

: Mission Moment @ Covenant (5:30 PM to 7 PM) Bring $3 for dinner & a friend. 

January 28
th

: Youth Lock-In @ Covenant (6 PM) Bring $5 for dinner/breakfast & a friend. 



 Check out all the many ways yCheck out all the many ways yCheck out all the many ways yCheck out all the many ways you can reach out and help people in need…ou can reach out and help people in need…ou can reach out and help people in need…ou can reach out and help people in need…    

(please take note of the holiday deadlines)(please take note of the holiday deadlines)(please take note of the holiday deadlines)(please take note of the holiday deadlines)    

And ways to have an EcoAnd ways to have an EcoAnd ways to have an EcoAnd ways to have an Eco----Friendly Holiday Season!Friendly Holiday Season!Friendly Holiday Season!Friendly Holiday Season!    

    
 

• Reaching out to the Urban Ministry Food Pantry 
From November 28-December 12: please bring the following food items:   

� Packages of stuffing mix; potatoes;  
� Canned: yams, potatoes, cranberry sauce, vegetables, fruits, cream of mushroom soup;  
� biscuit mix; cake mixes; prepared icing; pie fillings.  

Also needed: $25 gift cards from Food Lion (only) to help purchase a turkey/ham or chicken.   
 

**Please note:  Beginning January 2011, we’re asking you to bring regular donations of non-
perishable food items the 1st Sunday of each month. This should make it easier for us to schedule 
deliveries to Urban Ministries. 

• Reaching out with the Angel Tree 
Be an angel by signing out one (or two or three -☺) angels from our Angel Tree and help 40 children 
receive a gift of needed clothing that will bring some joy to their Christmas.  
Bring your UNWRAPPED GIFTS to the church by December 5th. 

• Reaching Out to Fair Trade  
The holidays are fast approaching and we have some great ideas for special gifts this season!  There 
are plenty of chocolate bars; ornaments; and catalogs on the table near the office.  

• Reaching out  to Adopt-a-Highway 
Please join the Outreach Ministry by dedicating a few hours once a quarter to pick up litter on a 2-mile 
stretch of S.E. Maynard Rd. from Cary Towne Blvd to NC 54.  Won’t it be great to see a sign on 
Maynard Rd. with our name on it!  How’s that for publicity!  We need a minimum of 10 people to 
commit to this quarterly effort. Contact Renié Palmer: 919-481-2121 or Rpalmer123@nc.rr.com by 
December 15 if you are able make this commitment.  This could be a joint effort of all of Covenant’s 
ministries. 

• Reaching out to the Helen Wright Center for Women 
The Helen Wright Center for Women (HWCW) works to reduce homelessness by providing temporary 
housing and support services in a program to promote independence.  You can help by purchasing a 
$10 Dominoes Pizza SCRIP gift card from Robin Miller any Sunday after worship.   

 
<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 

 
    

AlternativeAlternativeAlternativeAlternative    ChristChristChristChristmasmasmasmas    IdeasIdeasIdeasIdeas    
 
 

*Remember to recycle and purchase your “Covenant Goes Green” environmentally friendly cloth & nylon 
bags—they make great gifts and gift wraps.  
 

*Heifer International: Through purchasing animals in honor of a friend or loved one, you empower families to 
become self-sustaining and to share their knowledge and the offspring with other families in their villages as a way 
to end the cycle of poverty. As quoted by former president Jimmy Carter: “Heifer has inspired hope in hungry 
communities, where the gift of one animal can bring health, prosperity and peace.” You can simply go to 
www.heifer.org to view the catalog and place your order. 
 

*Urban Ministries of Wake County Christmas Card project:  
 You can purchase a beautiful card with a local artist’s painting on the front and a message inside that informs the 
recipient that in their honor a gift has been given to provide comfort to families living in poverty during this season of 
sharing.  Cards will be available to purchase for $5.00 each before/ after morning worship starting on December 5. 
 
*WeCare Christmas Trees:  You can purchase a Frazier fir tree from Ashe County, freshly cut December 3,  that 
will be delivered to the church, thanks to Ken Hoffman, on December 5.  This program goes to support needy 
families in Ashe County.  There is an order form with instructions on the table in the entryway.   
The trees need to be prepaid and the checks need to be given to Tim/Becky Stiles or placed in the envelope 
provided on the table.  All orders need to be placed by December 1. 

Outreach Outreach Outreach Outreach MMMMinistryinistryinistryinistry 



 
TIPS FOR A “GREEN” CHRISTMAS 

Adapted from:  http://www.ecochildsplay.com 
 
 

1. Wrap Presents in Fabric and Forgo the Box: If you feel the need to wrap presents, which does create 
some wonder in children's eyes, try wrapping presents in fabric. Fabric is reusable and less likely to be 
tossed in a landfill after the presents are opened. You can find less expensive fabric that has already been 
cut into "fat quarters" at fabric stores, as well as thrift stores. Left over fabric wrapping "paper" is great for 
later kid crafts and quilting. If offered a box from a retailer to place your present in before wrapping, 
decline this extra packaging. The more we reduce, the less waste we create. 
  

2. Decorate a Live Christmas Tree: Every holiday season, we see lot after lot of cut down trees. Many of 
these trees go to waste, and even those that come home with families end up in incinerators or landfills. 
The alternative is to buy a potted tree or, or dig one up in the forest . You can take advantage of live 
Christmas tree shopping to buy a new tree for your yard. Shop native plant nurseries to find the perfect 
species to replant after the holidays.  

 

According to LiveEarth.org, "A single tree can absorb more than one ton of CO2 over its lifetime." If 
you don't have room on your property for a tree or you rent your home, you can plant your tree in a friend's 
yard or a national forest (along as you chose a native species). Click here for tips on caring for a live 
Christmas tree. Live trees can be expensive, and there is even a company that rents live trees to families 
for the holidays. 
 

3. Ship Directly From Online and Catalog retailers: If you make purchases online or from catalogs, chose 
to ship the presents directly to the receiver. By shipping them directly, you will save money by not having 
to ship the gift twice (once to you, and once to the receiver). The money saved can be used to purchase 
gift wrapping from the retailer, if you feel that is necessary. You will reduce your carbon footprint for the 
holiday by not having your gifts be transported twice. If you must ship packages, use US Postal Service 
Priority Mail or Express Mail packaging. The Postal Service is committed to finding new ways to protect 
the environment and is the first in its industry to receive this certification." At least our government is doing 
one thing right. 

 
4. Decorate with Homemade Items and Hand-Me-Down Ornaments: Kristen Chase, of Cool Mom Picks 

and the League of Maternal Justice suggests using cranberries or the traditional popcorn for decorations. 
 
5. Buy Gifts That Count: We all have people on our lists we feel obligated to buy a gift for who really don’t 

need anything. These can be challenging gifts to buy, and often, these gifts end up in second hand stores 
or landfills. To meet the challenge, think about giving gifts that count, such as carbon credits from 
TerraPass or a charitable gift to Heifer International.  

 
6. And of course, a donation to Covenant Christian Church in honor of a loved one makes a perfect 

Christmas gift as well!  Also, think of ways to give gifts without spending money as you share special 
time together out of your busy life with a loved one. 

    

    
 



Stewardship Notes 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

    
    
    
    
 

 
 
 

Note: There’s Been a Change: 

SemiSemiSemiSemi----Annual Congregational Meeting Annual Congregational Meeting Annual Congregational Meeting Annual Congregational Meeting     

Sunday, December 12Sunday, December 12Sunday, December 12Sunday, December 12    

After 9:00a &11:00a Worship to considerAfter 9:00a &11:00a Worship to considerAfter 9:00a &11:00a Worship to considerAfter 9:00a &11:00a Worship to consider    

The 201The 201The 201The 2011111    Operating BudgetOperating BudgetOperating BudgetOperating Budget    
 

The Joyful Noise Campaign Continues!   
 

Many thanks to all who have turned in an estimate of giving card for the 2011 Operating Budget, indicating your 
support of the mission and ministry of Covenant Christian Church (DoC). If you have not yet indicated your intention 
to support this budget, please mail your card to the church office; bring it with you to worship; or email of your 
intended amount to: cccsteward@gmail.com by December 10.   
 

We want to include your gift in the total amount pledged as we make our presentation at the upcoming semi-annual 
Congregational Meeting, December 12.  We are looking forward to committing our resources to God throughout the 
coming year as we anticipate God’s Holy Energy being unleashed among us; taking us to new heights of ministry 
and service! Trust and believe…Your Stewardship Ministry 

 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 

And the s were hung by the chimney with care…” 
Here’s an opportunity to fill Covenant’s Stock-ing this holiday season! 

 

Even in the midst of all our economic challenges, you may be looking at end of year decisions that will affect your 
2010 personal income tax, you may want to consider donating your appreciated stock to CCC.   
The tax benefits are hard to beat for a couple of reasons:   

1) the full value of the appreciated stock is deductible as a charitable donation and  
2) you do not have to pay capital gains tax on the value of the appreciation.  Your personal tax advisor can 

help you assess specific benefits. Stock donations may be used to fulfill balance of unpaid 2010 pledge. 
Contact the Church Office for procedural instructions: 481-4715 or covenantcc@bellsouth.net. 

 

<>< <>< <>< <>< <>< 
 

Prepare Now for the New Year: 

Automatic Bill Pay…A Convenient Way to Regularly Make Your Tithes & Offerings  
 

We also want to encourage any members/guests to setup automatic bill pay with their bank so that a check is sent 
to us each week or month, whether or not you are able to be in worship.  The information that you need when 
setting up an automatic payment is as follows: 
 

Biller Name:  Covenant Christian Church                  Account number:  GENERAL FUND 
Biller Address:  2911 SW Cary Parkway     Biller City, State, Zip:  Cary, NC  27513-8902 
Biller phone number:  919-481-4715 
The account number can be GENERAL FUND/CAPITAL CAMPAIGN/or MEMORIAL FUND.    
Questions?  Contact Kathy Smith, Treasurer:  ekathys@gmail.com  

Our Gifts & Expenses 
 

Needed Monthly Gifts                              $   20,543 
 

November Gifts as of November 14          7,531 
October Gifts                                                                   22,695 
September Gifts                      11,917 

 

Income through 10.31.10                                   $ 179,399 
Expenses through 10.31.10                                     196,571 
General Fund shortfall through 10.31.10                  (17,172) 
Proceeds from 2008 refinance transferred to GF      19,613 
Net change to the GF through 10.31.10                $    2,441 

 
 

Questions? Contact Kathy Smith, Treasurer, ekathys@gmail.com or 363-6313. 
 

““““…………For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also...”For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also...”For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also...”For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also...” (Matthew 6:21) 

 


